Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
1. Was planning permission ever sought for the removal of these trees adjacent to London road?

2. If so, was planning permission granted and when?

3.  If no such permission has been granted, what enforement action has been taken?
Planning permission was sought for the alterations to the car park at the front and a single & two storey extension at the rear of the surgery. Within that application a question on the application form was would any trees be affected by the proposal and the answer was yes. On the submitted and approved plan the trees at the rear were shown to be removed and the trees to the front were to be retained. 

Planning permission was granted on the 6th June 2014.  Details of the application and the decision notice can be viewed on the following link: http://rcweb.leicester.gov.uk/planning/onlinequery/Details.aspx?AppNo=20140672 

The trees at the front of the site were not covered by a Tree Preservation Order or located within a conservation area. Furthermore, they were within private ownership (not on city council highway land) and therefore consent for their removal were not required from the City Council.  The City Council was made aware of their removal and the matter was investigated. Since consent was not required for their removal as stated in point 3 no further action was pursued.  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk

Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

